

**AB 617 Community Air Protection Program  
Minutes of the Steering Committee Meeting  
Zoom Online Meeting  
July 14<sup>th</sup>, 2021**

**Chair of Meeting: Luis Olmedo (Alternate: Christian Torres)**

**Facilitator: Milly Ferrer from Harder & Company**

**I. Attendance:**

Primaries: **Dr. Saima Khan**, Community Corridor; **Mersedes Martinez**, Community Corridor; **Diahna Garcia-Ruiz**, Community Corridor; **Rene Felix**, Community Corridor; **Kristian Salgado**, Community Corridor; **Blake Plourd**, Community Corridor; **Sergio Cabañas**, Community Corridor; **Mark Baza**, Community Corridor; **Aide Fulton**, Community Corridor; **Mary Salazar**, Community Corridor; **John Hernandez**, Community Corridor.

Alternates: **Rosa Guerrero**, Community Corridor; **Bob Fischer**, Community Corridor; **Tomas Oliva**, Community Corridor; **Sandra Mendivil**, Community Corridor; **Chris Gomez-Wong**, Community Corridor; **Michael Moore**, Community Corridor; **Marlene Flores**, Community Corridor; **Paul Monarrez**, Community Corridor; **Belen Leon**, Community Corridor.

**I. Welcome and Opening Remarks by CSC Members**

**Milly Ferrer** welcomed everyone to the virtual meeting. She mentioned **Daniela Flores** and **Jessica** who will be supporting anyone that has technical difficulties throughout the meeting. She commented they have interpretation services and how to access this service through the platform. She reminded everyone that the meeting is being recorded and how the CSC members can access the agenda packet. She also mentioned how everyone can submit their comments and how the public comment procedure works. She confirmed they have reached a quorum.

**Christian Torres** welcomed everyone to the meeting and mentioned he will be the chair on behalf of **Luis Olmedo**. He asked if any members of the CSC had opening remarks to please raise their hands.

**Matt Dessert** welcomed the members and mentioned Zoom is a very valuable tool for their meetings. He said **Dave Salardino** passed away. He said to please take a moment of silence in memory of Dave. He asked if anyone from the state would like to step in and share any more information regarding this.

**Deldi Reyes** thanked **Matt Dessert** for the moment of silence. She mentioned **Dave Salardino** had a long and very impactful career in CARB. She mentioned he will be deeply missed, and their hearts go out to his wife and kids. She commented he was someone whose example of working for the community inspired all of them and that he would like for them to continue this work and conversation.

**Matt Dessert** mentioned they need to schedule a meeting for September.

**Christian Torres** mentioned he worked with **Dave Salardino** for 3 years and was always collaborative. He mentioned he hopes for the best for his family. He mentioned if anyone from the CSC wanted to remark now was their chance.

**Mary Salazar** said they need to find information on what they're doing about the long lines at the border. She mentioned they need to do something about it.

**Belen Leon** mentioned they have the AQTF meetings that have been going on for over 10 years. She said they'll have someone from Aduanas and Immigration speaking on behalf of the border. She recommended **Mary Salazar** to attend

the meeting. She mentioned **Mark Baza** sent out an email regarding an analysis that would appreciate **Mary's** comment.

**Mary Salazar** asked to please resend that email.

**Mark Baza** said the County Board of Supervisors is communicating with customs and border protection as well as Mexican officials. He mentioned this is an international issue. He commented they may be changing their process shortly but said he wasn't convinced. He said **Mary Salazar** expressed something many are frustrated with and there's no apparent end in sight.

### **Public Comment Period**

There were no public comments.

#### **II. Approval of Minutes**

**Bob Fischer** made a motion to approve the minutes from June 16th, 2021.

**Sergio Cabañas** seconded the motion.

The motion was passed.

#### **III. Presentations / Questions and Answers**

##### **AB 617 CAMP- Community Air Monitoring Network Update, Christian Torres; CCV.**

**Belen Leon** asked if Heber had a community monitor before.

**Christian Torres** said the data collected for the Heber monitor is the one located in Heber Elementary that has been there for around 5 years.

**Mary Salazar** asked if they could add age groups to the analyses.

**Christian Torres** said they can add those descriptors.

**Blake Plourd** asked if they can compare the analyses to the state average so they can add context to the information.

**Christian Torres** said they'll reach out to CARB to see what the best method would be.

##### **Update on AB 32 Scoping Plan and Environmental Justice Advisory Committee, Carey Bylin & Trish Johnson; CARB**

**John Hernandez** asked how the 2035 target date for electric vehicles changes the dynamic of the plan.

**Carey Bylin** said they must take into consideration any other legislative orders or legislative mandates. She mentioned as part of the scoping plan they will be evaluating scenarios in which certain endpoints are reached at certain points in time.

##### **SB 375: Sustainable Communities & Climate Protection Program, Caitlin Greenway; CARB**

**John Hernandez** asked if the Southern California Association of Governments gets a small portion of the projects, and the rest goes to the Imperial County Transportation Commission.

**Caitlin Greenway** said transportation funding is very confusing and complicated. She mentioned a lot of the funding comes down through the state and then is distributed locally. She mentioned other funding streams go directly through the transit agencies and others that local jurisdictions can pursue independently. She commented it's important to establish a planning process and go through the planning exercises that can qualify for the funding.

**Mark Baza** mentioned each of the transportation commission gets their funding in different pots from the state and federal government. He said they receive funding for planning which is available to all transportation commissions. He commented they also get state funding for regional projects.

**Caitlin Greenway** mentioned a lot of these projects are competitive meaning they compete against other parts of the state.

**Ray Askins** asked where the bikes are available at the Calexico port of entry. He also asked what the plans were to protect the riders given a few deaths and assaults.

**Caitlin Greenway** mentioned the active transportation planning processes incorporate a safety component. She mentioned establishing a plan helps get the projects implemented and the infrastructure needed to make transportation options safe is taken into consideration.

**Mark Baza** mentioned the recent deaths weren't directly on their buses, but they have spoken to Calexico Police Department regarding any safety issues related to those incidents. He said there will be a need in the future for security in transit centers. He commented it was ultimately a law enforcement issue.

#### **Senate Bill 350 Low-Income Barriers Report, Violet Martin; CARB**

**Christian Torres** asked if she could send the breakdown shown at the end of the presentation to CSC and APCD.

**Violet Martin** said she'll send the information.

#### **SB 535 & AB 1550: California Climate Investments, Alex Stockton; CARB**

**John Hernandez** asked if any 617 communities have bridged any of their funding for projects under the climate investment funding.

**Alex Stockton** mentioned he doesn't have specific information about whether the steering committees are coordinating that activity. He commented that by looking at their project map he's aware that there's a lot of projects that are coincidental with the AB 617 communities. He said he'd be happy to find out more information if necessary.

**John Hernandez** mentioned he wondered if it was possible to leverage funding for projects through that funding mechanism.

**Alex Stockton** said that in theory, it is possible.

**Christian Torres** asked how the priorities in the scoping plan align with climate investments in the portfolio of opportunities that CARB has available for funding.

**Carey Bylin** mentioned when they were organizing the panel it was decided to start with the highest-level activity which was the scoping plan. She said the plan is a very high level and sets a plan to reach climate targets over the next 25 years. She commented that it must be focused on a high level because for that reason. She said they include outcomes in the scoping plan such as the sales of electric vehicles must consider the outcome that was set in senate bill 100.

She mentioned they consult other state agencies regarding programs that could affect the economic sectors that are covered in the program.

**Christian Torres** thanked all the members of CARB and invited them to come back for future projects.

#### **IV. Discussion / Information Items**

##### **Discussion on formation of AB 617 Technical Subcommittee.**

**Belen Leon** commented that last week they reached out to their county council for more information regarding the Brown Act and haven't received a response.

##### **Joint Letter Filed to DTSC Re: AB 617 Participation.**

**John Hernandez** saw there was some legislation signed that day regarding the DTSC and asked if there was anyone that knew if there was a direct impact on anything that they are doing.

**Deldi Reyes** mentioned she doesn't know the specifics.

**Diahna Garcia** said someone was moving into a property on Main Street and that it would be utilized as truck parking. She mentioned she brought this up because she's concerned about truck idling.

**Belen Leon** said she must go to the planning department and even get a permit through the APCD. She mentioned she will follow up about this.

**Diahna Garcia** mentioned she received an email from **Laura** and will forward it to her.

##### **Rule 207 Certification Board Packet Revised Signed**

**John Hernandez** commented the CSC has the capacity and knowledge to handle these types of things. He was hopeful they can address some of these issues ahead of time and he won't feel disrespected even though that wasn't the intent.

**Monica Soucier** said she appreciates **John Hernandez's** concern. She mentioned their doors are open to anyone that wants to learn about any rule in their rulebook. She commented that when they post these on the web there is a sign-up list that notifies them.

#### **V. Agency Updates**

**Belen Leon** said the urban greening and paving projects request for proposal closed the month prior. She mentioned they received 9 paving projects and 7 urban greening projects. She commented there was an electric school bus project that was submitted in December. She said the projects are under review now. She commented they'll bring these items to the CSC in September.

**Trish Johnson** mentioned the CARB EG unit runs the Community Air Grant Program. She said on July 2nd they released the solicitation for 10 million USD for Community Air Grants. She commented it's a 90-day application window and they're due by October 1st. She said they're open to community-based organizations and tribes. She mentioned they have two workshops on July 22nd and July 28th. She said she'll share the links and her address if anyone has any questions.

**Christian Torres** commented the governor signed a bill to extend their Rent Relief program to 100%. He said that if anyone knows immigrants that are in need to please reach out by going to their website and fill out an application.

**Miguel Hernandez** said they have a dedicated group that goes door to door and providing information and education regarding COVID vaccines.

#### **VI. Agenda Topics for Next Meeting**

**Christian Torres** mentioned the next meeting is scheduled for September 8th and asked if there were any problems with that date.

**Belen Leon** mentioned they have an update on the request for proposals. She said **John Hernandez** suggested to DTSC to do a presentation on the new legislation.

**Christian Torres** mentioned if they learn anything new regarding the new subcommittee, they will update the CSC members.

**Belen Leon** said they should get together with Harder & Company to do surveys so the CSC members can provide feedback or concerns

**Sergio Cabañas** made a motion to have the next meeting on September 8th and **Bob Fisher** seconded.

The motion was passed.

**Belen Leon** said another pending item would be to send out the agenda about the information on Border 2020 to the CSC members.

#### **VII. Closing Remarks / Adjournment**

**Matt Dessert** said it was a good meeting and good discussions were had. He looked forwards to seeing everyone in September.

**Belen Leon** thanked everyone for attending. She said if anyone had any concerns to please let **Marco Peroni** and herself know. She encouraged the members to submit any topics they wanted to hear in the next CSC meetings.

**Christian Torres** thanked the members and CARB for attending.

**Sergio Cabañas** made a motion to conclude the meeting and **Bob Fischer** seconded.

The motion was passed.

**Meeting adjourned.**

**Programa Comunitario de Protección Atmosférica Bajo el Auspicio del Proyecto de Ley AB 617**  
**Minuta de la Reunión del Comité Directivo**  
**Junta por la plataforma Zoom**  
**14 de Julio del 2021**

**Preside la Reunión: Luis Olmedo (suplente: Christian Torres)**

**Facilitadora: Milly Ferrer de Harder & Company**

**I. Asistencia:**

Primarios: **Dr. Saima Khan**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mersedes Martínez**, Corredor Comunitario; **Diahna García-Ruiz**, Corredor Comunitario; **Rene Félix**, Corredor Comunitario; **Kristian Salgado**, Corredor Comunitario; **Blake Plourd**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sergio Cabañas**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mark Baza**, Corredor Comunitario; **Aidé Fulton**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mary Salazar**, Corredor Comunitario; **John Hernández**, Corredor Comunitario.

Suplentes: **Rosa Guerrero**, Corredor Comunitario; **Bob Fischer**, Corredor Comunitario; **Tomas Oliva**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sandra Mendivil**, Corredor Comunitario; **Chris Gómez-Wong**, Corredor Comunitario; **Michael Moore**, Corredor Comunitario; **Marlene Flores**, Corredor Comunitario; **Paul Monárrez**, Corredor Comunitario; **Belen Leon**, Corredor Comunitario.

**II. Bienvenida y Comentarios Iniciales por parte de los Integrantes del CSC**

**Milly Ferrer** dio la bienvenida a la reunión virtual. Mencionó a **Daniela Flores** y **Jessica** quienes estarán apoyando a cualquier persona que tenga dificultades técnicas durante la reunión. Comentó que tienen servicios de interpretación y dijo cómo acceder a este servicio a través de la plataforma. Les recordó a todos que la reunión se está grabando y comentó cómo los miembros del CSC pueden acceder a la agenda. También mencionó cómo todos pueden enviar sus comentarios y cómo funciona el procedimiento de comentarios públicos. Confirmó que han alcanzado un quórum.

**Christian Torres** dio la bienvenida a todos a la reunión y mencionó que será el presidente en representación de **Luis Olmedo**. Preguntó si algún miembro del CSC tenía comentarios de apertura para, por favor, levantar la mano.

**Matt Dessert** dio la bienvenida a los miembros y mencionó que Zoom es una herramienta muy valiosa para sus reuniones. Dijo que **Dave Salardino** falleció. Comentó que por favor tomaran un momento de silencio en memoria de Dave. Preguntó si alguien del estado quisiera intervenir y compartir más información al respecto.

**Deldi Reyes** agradeció a **Matt Dessert** por el momento de silencio. Mencionó que **Dave Salardino** tuvo una carrera larga y muy impactante en CARB. Mencionó que lo extrañaran profundamente y que sus corazones están con su esposa e hijos. Comentó que era alguien cuyo ejemplo de trabajo por la comunidad los inspiró a todos y que le gustaría que continuaran este trabajo y esta conversación.

**Matt Dessert** mencionó que necesitan programar una reunión para septiembre.

**Christian Torres** comentó que trabajó con **Dave Salardino** durante 3 años y siempre fue colaborador. Mencionó que espera lo mejor para su familia. Dijo que si alguien del CSC quería comentar ahora era su oportunidad.

**Mary Salazar** dijo que necesitan encontrar información sobre lo que se está haciendo con las largas filas en la frontera. Mencionó que necesitan hacer algo al respecto.

**Belén León** comentó que tienen las reuniones de AQTF las cuales se han llevado a cabo durante más de 10 años. Dijo que tendrán a alguien de Aduanas e Inmigración para hablar sobre el tema de la frontera. Recomendó a **Mary Salazar** que asistiera a la reunión. Mencionó que **Mark Baza** envió un correo electrónico con respecto a un análisis y le pidió a **Mary Salazar** hacer un comentario al respecto.

**Mary Salazar** solicitó reenviar ese correo electrónico.

**Mark Baza** dijo que la Junta de Supervisores del Condado se está comunicando con la protección de aduanas y fronteras, así como con los funcionarios mexicanos. Mencionó que este es un problema internacional. Comentó que pueden estar cambiando su proceso en breve, pero dijo que no estaba convencido. Mencionó que **Mary Salazar** expresó algo con lo que muchos están frustrados y que no hay un final aparente a la vista.

### III. Comentario Público

No hubo comentarios públicos.

### IV. Aprobación de la Minuta

**Bob Fischer** hizo una moción para aprobar las minutas del 16 de junio de 2021.

**Sergio Cabañas** secundó la moción.

La moción fue aprobada.

### V. Presentaciones / Preguntas y Respuestas

#### **AB 617 CAMP - Actualización de la Red Comunitaria de Monitoreo del Aire, Christian Torres; CCV.**

**Belen Leon** preguntó si Heber ya tenía un monitor comunitario.

**Christian Torres** dijo que los datos recolectados para el monitor Heber son del que se encuentra en la Primaria Heber que ha estado ahí por alrededor de 5 años.

**Mary Salazar** preguntó si podían agregar grupos de edad a los análisis.

**Christian Torres** dijo que pueden agregar esos descriptores.

**Blake Plourd** preguntó si pueden comparar los análisis con el promedio estatal para que puedan agregar contexto a la información.

**Christian Torres** dijo que se comunicarán con CARB para ver cuál sería el mejor método para agregar esa información.

#### **Actualización sobre el Plan de Alcance AB 32 y el Comité Asesor de Justicia Ambiental, Carey Bylin & Trish Johnson; CARB**

**John Hernández** preguntó cómo la fecha objetivo del 2035 para los vehículos eléctricos cambia la dinámica del plan.

**Carey Bylin** dijo que deben tomar en consideración cualquier otra orden o mandatos legislativos. Mencionó que, como parte del plan de alcance, estarán evaluando escenarios en los que se alcanzan ciertos puntos finales en ciertos momentos.

#### **SB 375: Programa de Protección Climática y Comunidades Sustentables, Caitlin Greenway; CARB**

**John Hernández** preguntó si la Asociación de Gobiernos del Sur de California obtiene una pequeña parte de los proyectos y el resto va a la Comisión de Transporte del Condado de Imperial.

**Caitlin Greenway** dijo que la financiación del transporte es muy confusa y complicada. Mencionó que muchos de los fondos provienen del estado y luego se distribuyen localmente. Comentó que otras fuentes de financiación

pasan directamente a través de las agencias de tránsito y otras que las jurisdicciones locales pueden perseguir de forma independiente. Dijo que es importante establecer un proceso de planificación y realizar los ejercicios de planificación que pueden calificar para la financiación.

**Mark Baza** mencionó que cada una de las comisiones de transporte obtiene su financiamiento en diferentes recipientes del gobierno estatal y federal. Dijo que reciben fondos para la planificación que están disponibles para todas las comisiones de transporte. Comentó que también obtienen financiamiento estatal para proyectos regionales.

**Caitlin Greenway** mencionó que muchos de estos proyectos son competitivos, lo que significa que compiten con otras partes del estado.

**Ray Askins** preguntó dónde están las bicicletas disponibles en el puerto de entrada de Calexico. También preguntó cuáles eran los planes para proteger a los que las utilicen dadas algunas muertes y agresiones recientes.

**Caitlin Greenway** dijo que los procesos activos de planificación del transporte incorporan un componente de seguridad. Mencionó que establecer un plan ayuda a implementar los proyectos y se toma en consideración la infraestructura necesaria para que las opciones de transporte sean seguras.

**Mark Baza** mencionó que las muertes recientes no fueron directamente en sus autobuses, pero han hablado con el Departamento de Policía de Calexico sobre cualquier problema de seguridad relacionado con esos incidentes. Dijo que en el futuro habrá necesidad de seguridad en los centros de tránsito. Comentó que, en última instancia, era un problema de aplicación de la ley.

#### **Informe sobre la Barrera que representan los Bajos Ingresos del Proyecto de Ley 350 del Senado, Violet Martin; CARB**

**Christian Torres** preguntó si podía enviar el desglose mostrado al final de la presentación a CSC y APCD.

**Violet Martin** dijo que enviará la información.

#### **SB 535 y AB 1550: Inversiones Climática de California, Alex Stockton; CARB**

**John Hernández** preguntó si alguna de las comunidades 617 había puentado alguno de sus fondos para proyectos bajo el financiamiento de inversión climática.

**Alex Stockton** mencionó que no tiene información específica sobre si los comités directivos están coordinando esa actividad o no. Comentó que, al mirar el mapa de su proyecto, es consciente de que hay muchos proyectos que coinciden con las comunidades AB 617. Dijo que podría encontrar más información si fuera necesario.

**John Hernández** preguntó si era posible apalancar el financiamiento para proyectos a través de ese mecanismo de financiamiento.

**Alex Stockton** dijo que, en teoría, es posible.

**Christian Torres** preguntó cómo se alinean las prioridades en el plan de alcance con las inversiones climáticas en la cartera de oportunidades que CARB tiene disponible para financiamiento.

**Carey Bylin** mencionó que cuando estaban organizando el panel se decidió comenzar con la actividad de más alto nivel que era el plan de alcance. Dijo que el plan es de muy alto nivel y establece un plan para alcanzar los objetivos climáticos durante los próximos 25 años. Comentó que tiene que estar enfocado a un nivel alto por la cantidad de años que se toman en cuenta. Dijo que incluyen resultados en el plan de alcance como la venta de vehículos eléctricos la cual tiene que tomar en cuenta el resultado que se estableció en el proyecto de ley del Senado 100. Mencionó que consultan a otras agencias estatales sobre programas que podrían afectar los sectores económicos que se cubren en el programa.



**Christian Torres** agradeció a todos los miembros de CARB y los invitó a regresar para proyectos futuros.

## **VI. Temas Para Dialogar / Información**

### **Diálogo sobre la formación del Subcomité Técnico AB 617.**

**Belén León** comentó que la semana pasada se comunicaron con el consejo del condado para obtener más información sobre la Ley Brown y no han recibido una respuesta.

### **Carta conjunta presentada al DTSC Re: AB 617 Participación.**

**John Hernández** vio que había una legislación firmada ese día con respecto al DTSC y preguntó si había alguien que supiera si había un impacto directo en algo de lo que estaban haciendo.

**Deldi Reyes** mencionó que no conoce los detalles.

**Diahna García** dijo que alguien se estaba mudando a una propiedad en Main Street y que se utilizaría como estacionamiento de camiones. Mencionó esto porque le preocupa que los camiones permanezcan en ralentí o en marcha mientras están parados.

**Belén León** dijo que tiene que ir al departamento de planificación e incluso obtener un permiso a través de APCD. Mencionó que hará un seguimiento de esto.

**Diahna García** mencionó que recibió un correo electrónico de **Laura** y se lo reenviará.

### **Regla 207 Paquete de la Junta de Certificación Revisada Firmado**

**John Hernández** comentó que el CSC tiene la capacidad y el conocimiento para manejar este tipo de cosas. Tenía la esperanza de que pudieran abordar algunos de estos problemas con anticipación y no se sentirá irrespetado a pesar de que esa no era la intención.

**Monica Soucier** dijo que aprecia la preocupación de **John Hernández**. Mencionó que sus puertas están abiertas para cualquiera que quiera aprender sobre cualquier regla que tengan. Comentó que cuando los publican en la web hay una lista de registro que los notifica por si había algún interesado.

## **VII. Actualizaciones por parte de las Dependencias**

**Belén León** dijo que la solicitud de propuesta de proyectos de pavimentación y ecologización urbana se cerró el mes anterior. Mencionó que recibieron 9 proyectos de pavimentación y 7 proyectos de ecologización urbana. Comentó que había un proyecto de autobús escolar eléctrico que se presentó en diciembre. Dijo que los proyectos están en revisión en este momento. Comentó que traerán estos artículos al CSC en septiembre.

**Trish Johnson** mencionó que la unidad EG de CARB administra el Programa de Subvenciones Atmosféricas Comunitarias. Dijo que el 2 de julio publicaron la solicitud de 10 millones de dólares para Subvenciones Atmosféricas Comunitarias. Comentó que es una ventana de solicitud de 90 días y que vencen el 1 de octubre. Dijo que están abiertos a tribus y organizaciones comunitarias. Mencionó que tienen dos talleres el 22 de julio y el 28 de julio. Dijo que compartirá los enlaces y su dirección si alguien tiene alguna pregunta.

**Christian Torres** comentó que el gobernador firmó un proyecto de ley para extender su programa de Alivio de Alquiler al 100%. Dijo que si alguien conoce inmigrantes que lo necesiten, comuníquese con él en su sitio web y complete una solicitud.

**Miguel Hernández** dijo que tienen un grupo dedicado que va de puerta en puerta y brinda información y educación sobre las vacunas COVID.

## **VIII. Temas para incluir para la Agenda de la Próxima Reunión**

**Christian Torres** mencionó que la próxima reunión está programada para el 8 de septiembre y preguntó si había algún problema con esa fecha.

**Belén León** mencionó que tienen una actualización sobre la solicitud de propuestas. Dijo que **John Hernández** sugirió al DTSC hacer una presentación sobre la nueva legislación.

**Christian Torres** mencionó que, si se enteran de algo nuevo con respecto al nuevo subcomité, actualizarán a los miembros del CSC.

**Belen Leon** dijo que deberían reunirse con Harder & Company para hacer encuestas para que los miembros de CSC puedan brindar comentarios o inquietudes.

**Sergio Cabañas** hizo una moción para tener la próxima reunión el 8 de septiembre y **Bob Fischer** la secundó.

La moción fue aprobada.

**Belén León** dijo que otro tema pendiente sería enviar la agenda sobre la información sobre Frontera 2020 a los miembros del CSC.

#### **IX. Comentarios Finales / Cierre**

**Matt Dessert** dijo que fue una buena reunión y que se tuvieron buenas discusiones. Esperaba ver a todos en septiembre.

**Belén León** agradeció a todos por asistir. Dijo que si alguien tenía alguna inquietud que se lo hiciera saber a **Marco Peroni** y a ella misma. Animó a los miembros a enviar cualquier tema que quisieran escuchar en las próximas reuniones del CSC.

**Christian Torres** agradeció a los miembros ya CARB por asistir.

**Sergio Cabañas** hizo una moción para concluir la reunión y **Bob Fischer** la secundó.

La moción fue aprobada.

**Se levanta la sesión.**